

Sunday School 9:30

Go, Make Disciples

Welcome to First Lutheran Church. We ask everyone to complete the "Footprints" listing if you are a visitor, communing, or have a prayer request. All baptized Christians who understand that Christ is truly present in the bread and wine are welcome to join us for Holy Communion. Wheat/gluten-free communion wafers are available on the baptismal font during communion. Grape juice is available on both sides. We ask that you "think green" and place blank "Footprints" forms in the narthex to be reused. There are several large print bulletins available in the Please ask an usher for narthex. assistance.

THE FLOWERS ON THE ALTAR are given to the glory of God by Jeff, Angie and Kyle Nunn in honor of Ryan Nunn's 18th birthday on November 1st.

PRAYERS ARE REQUESTED for Ed, Brad, Gary, Diana, Autumn, Sam Blosser, Lucas, Luann, Eileen, Beth Hardesty, Lori Miller, Voleta Willford, Ryan Nunn, Madison Kirk, Larry McKanna, Katie Otte, Whitley, Chance, Brittany, Dawn Arvy, Mike Myers, Rose Barbosa, Marisa Rose Sanders, Kim Hallie Van Atta, Marlene, Carty, Sharon, Daniel Cleary, Walt Heck, Logan M., Dan Hollingdale, Virginia Jensen, Mary Lou McCann, Rachel, Jean, Brad May, Andy & Ron Hoke, Chance & Jenny Collins, Jane Rettig, Virginia Jensen, Jeff, Jerry & Angie, Terry, and Tyler Flickinger. Please pray for all our active veterans: Sean Napier, Drew Weissling, Matthew Price, Austin Brown, Brandon Shanahan, Corey Spoon, Thomas Leonard, Caleb Ekin, Jake Hardesty, Eric Lemire, Mitchell Gardiner, Ian Roberts, Chris Wolfe, Barry Boutwall, and Chris Dierking.

TODAY WE CELEBRATE ALL SAINTS DAY! We pray for all the Saints who have entered the Church Triumphant this past year: Mary Louise Clayton, Robert Ferrell, William Freemyer, Mary Hawkins, Robert Mullahy, Paul Pepple, Shirley Peters, Carol Ruehle, Shirley Ruehle, Loni Seemann, Virginia Weber, Jane Wobser and Linda Zaye.

OUR CONGREGATIONAL MEETING is Sunday, November 18 at 11:45 AM after our second service. Election of 2019 Council Members will be held and a preview of the 2019 Budget.

<u>COUNCIL NOMINEES</u> are posted on the bulletin board.

THANKS BGSU STUDENT ATHLETES! This weekend we are pleased to welcome the BGSU Women's Golf Team, who are helping with the Community Dinner and Project Linus labeling! They were number one in the country last year in service hours. Thank you, Lady Falcons!

GOD SIGHTINGS REVISITED If you were inspired by Pr. Bob's recent sermon on thank, burnt, and peace offerings and Christ's place in the Old Testament, join us for a study of Isaiah. "For unto us a Child is born," "the government will be upon His shoulders," "He has born the iniquity of us all." All from Isaiah with parallels in Gospel! Come see what the Old Testament story has to offer in its insight to our lives. We begin on this Sunday November 4 upstairs in the room next to the choir room across from Pr. Bob's class. Kurt and Jane Ebersole will lead the discussion based on a variety of sources. Bring your Bibles!

THANKSGIVING EVE WORSHIP will be held at St. John's Lutheran Church on Tiffin Ave. at 7 PM. Pastor Bob will deliver the message and all offerings will be donated to Lutheran Social Services.

NEW MEMBER CLASS. If you or someone you know is interested in joining our faith family, a new member class will be held on Wednesday, November 7th and 14th at 8:00 in the Open Tomb downstairs. If you would like more information, please contact Pastor Bob.

2019 ALTAR FLOWER CHART is now available on the bulletin board to sign up to honor or remember those special people in your life.

DON'T FORGET THE FOOD CART. We continue to donate paper products and food items to Lutheran Social Services. Please check out the November newsletter for a list of needed items.

SOCIAL MINISTRY will be collecting Coats for Christmas again this holiday season. Check your closets for any unused coats and bring them to the church to then be taken to City Laundry for cleaning and later distribution. Watch for a final collection date and the big blue box for your donations.

INTERESTED IN BEING A 10:45 USHER? There is a volunteer sign-up sheet posted on the hall bulletin. For more information, please contact Steve Leopold.

<u>OUR KITCHENETTE</u> is filling up. If you have recently brought food in, please check to see if your dish is on the kitchenette counter.